
Minutes of the Meeting of Littleton Parish Council held on Monday 6 September 2010 at Chester Rugby Club, Hare Lane, Littleton.

PRESENT: Parish Councillor Hilary Davies (in the Chair) and Parish Councillors
                   Anne Stockdale, David Brodie and Jonathan Bellis 
IN ATTENDANCE:  Councillor Stuart Parker 



Mr C Morley
10/57  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Apologies for absence were received from Councillors Edward Kirk and Bettie Gilliatt and PC Neil Busby.

10/58  PUBLIC SPEAKING TIME

Councillor Stuart Parker took the opportunity to brief the Parish Council on the major changes currently in train for Cheshire West and Chester Council.  There was to be a redistribution of power, with local enterprise partnerships having more of a say on what was happening in the area.
Councillor Parker also updated Members on the recent survey of traffic in and around Christleton, the findings of which were to be presented to Christleton Parish Council the following evening and subsequently to the Gowy Community Forum.
10/59  MEMBERSHIP OF THE PARISH COUNCIL

The Parish Council had two Casual Vacancies to fill.  Mr Jonathan Bellis of Tarvin Road, who was in attendance, had expressed an interest in the work of the Parish Council and after a discussion it was:-
RESOLVED:  that Mr Jonathan Bellis be co-opted to the Parish Council
Accordingly, Councillor Bellis was welcomed to the Parish Council.

Efforts would continue to identify a further local resident for co-option

10/60  MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING
RESOLVED:  that the Minutes of the Meeting held on 19 July 2010 be 
                       confirmed as a correct record 
10/61  MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES

1) Rugby Club Use of Parish Field – the Clerk reported he had again spoken to the President of the Rugby Club who had confirmed that the planning application in relation to their use of the Parish Council field was progressing.  Whether their use of the Parish Field was via a sub-let by the tenant was something which needed clarifying.
Action :  Clerk to contact Councillor Kirk
2)  Overgrowing Vegetation – the Clerk reported that the foliage overgrowing the path near the Tonge residence had been cut back.  However the Littleton Hall pavement was still obstructed in places by a hedge.
Action:  Clerk to refer to Highways
10/62  ROAD ISSUES
The Parish Council had received a note from Middlewich Town Council who were exploring the possibility of a collective approach to persuade the Highways Agency to change the signage on the motorway to discourage HGV from coming off the M6 to route via the A51 or A54/A51.
Members recalled a previous initiative between Parish Councils which flanked the A51 and suggested that any new campaign should be expanded to possibly include all Parish Councils affected.  Reference was also made to the signage on the Southerly by-pass.
Action:  Clerk to respond to Middlewich Town Council.

10/63  PLANNING APPLICATIONS
1)  10/11253/FUL – Rear of Heathfield, Tarvin Road – Conversion, Extension and Change of Use to Existing Brick Building to Residential Dwelling
The Clerk reported that this application had been approved by the Authority.  Members, who had opposed the application were extremely concerned about this decision.
Action:  Clerk to ask Planning Officer to explain the rationale for the decision taken

2)  10/11636/FUL – Littleton Hall – Part Rebuilding and Reroofing of Existing Garages
It was noted that this application had been approved by the Authority
10/64  PARISH COUNCIL FINANCES
The Clerk presented his customary report on the finances of the Parish Council 
RESOLVED:  that the report of the Clerk be received
10/65   ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

RESOLVED:  that the following accounts be paid:-                                  £

1)  Clerk’s salary                                        



254.00
2)  Typing and office services  
                                                        25.00 
3)  Chester RFC – Room Hire – Sept  
                              

  30.00  
4)  Litter Warden    24hrs @ £6.31          


                      151.44
5)  C Morley – Website Fee




             26.40
10/66  INCOME  

1)  Barclays Bank – Interest





    0.04










    0.69
10/67   CLERK – PETTY CASH

RESOLVED:  that the Clerk’s petty cash float be reimbursed in the sum of £4.64
10/68   CORRESPONDENCE RECEIVED
Since their last meeting the Parish Council had received correspondence which included:-
Cheshire West and Chester Council
Notice of Gowy Forum 14 September – posted on Noticeboards by Clerk
Decisions on Planning Applications 11253 and 11636

The Playing Field Association
The Playing Field newsletter

Chester RUFC
Letter giviing the Parish Council formal notice that an application for change of use of the Parish Field had been made  
Churton Village Hall Committee
Proposed inter-village quiz – this idea was supported by Members

Action:  Clerk to respond suggesting that Churton also promote this via local press
10/69  CALENDAR OF MEETINGS

RESOLVED:  that the next meeting of the Parish Council be held on 

                       Monday 25 October 2010 

10/70   ANY OTHER BUSINESS

1)  King Georges Fields – Councillor Brodie reported on funding issues relating to the upkeep of the fields.
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